
 
 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A RECIRCULATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC REVIEW OF A PROPOSED RECIRCULATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on Thursday, October 26, 2023, at 6:00 p.m., the Clovis Planning 
Commission will conduct a public hearing in the City Council Chamber, 1033 Fifth Street, Clovis, CA 93612, to 
consider the following item: 
 
1. Consider items associated with the Draft City of Clovis Active Transportation Plan Update, including the 

goals and policies, existing conditions, proposed networks, implementation actions, and the Plan’s CEQA 
document. City of Clovis, applicant. 

 
a. Consider Approval - Res. 23-___, A request to approve an environmental finding of a Negative 

Declaration for the Draft City of Clovis Active Transportation Plan Update. 
 

b. Consider Approval - Res. 23-___, A request to approve the Draft City of Clovis Active Transportation 
Plan Update.   

 
A negative declaration has been completed for Project Item No. 1, pursuant to Section 15070 of CEQA. A 
Notice of Availability / Intent to Adopt a Negative Declaration was previously released for this project for a 
required minimum 30-day public review period (State Clearinghouse Number 2022020040, February 2, 2022 – 
March 11, 2022). Following the public review period and prior to project approval, minor changes were made to 
the Plan. Therefore, the CEQA document has been updated to include the changes to the Plan and is being 
recirculated in accordance with CEQA Guidelines Section 15073.5.   
 
Recommendation of a proposed recirculated negative declaration does not necessarily mean this project will 
be approved. Hard copies and electronic copies of the proposed recirculated negative declaration and initial 
study for this project may be reviewed and/or obtained at the City of Clovis Engineering Division, 1033 Fifth 
Street, Clovis, California, Monday through Friday, between 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. or on the City’s website at  
www.cityofclovis.com. The comment period for the proposed recirculated negative declaration and initial study 
shall commence on September 20, 2023, and shall end on October 20, 2023. 
 
For additional information, contact Ryan Burnett, Engineering Program Manager at (559) 324-2336, email at 
ryanb@cityofclovis.com, or stop by the Engineering Division at 1033 5th Street. The Planning Commission 
Agenda and Staff Report(s) will be available on the City’s website approximately 72 hours prior to the meeting 
time. 
 
All interested parties are invited to submit written comments on the project(s) to the Engineering Division and 
to appear and be heard at the hearing. To be properly considered, written comments should be submitted five 
days before the hearing. 
 
If you challenge a project in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you or someone else raised 
at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the City at, or prior to, 
the public hearing. 
 
Renee Mathis, Planning and Development Services Director 
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